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Announcement from Bangkok Christian College

Regarding the Cancellation of Plans to Reopen On-site Learning for Academic Year 2021

The ongoing coronavirus pandemic situation (COVID-19) and the recent spread of Omicron and
Delta variants has worsened, as evidenced by a higher number of infections. Additionally, at the school
there has been a significant increase in the number of confirmed cases of COVID-19 among students,
teachers and school staff. Members of our community also have contacts who are high-risk and have
been quarantined.

Therefore, the school has placed a priority on the safety of students, teachers and school
staff, and has reconsidered plans to reopen on Monday, 10 January 2022. In reference to the
announcement by the Ministry of Education, Re: Measures to Prevent and Control the Epidemic
Situation of Coronavirus Disease 2019 by the Ministry of Education (Additional No.1), dated 3 January
2022, “Educational institutions will comprehensively assess the situation of students and teachers
who may be at risk of contracting COVID-19 during school from 4 January 2022 onwards. If there are
students or teachers who are at risk, educational institutions are permitted to conduct lessons by
means of a distance learning system as appropriate.”

For that reason, the school has concluded that reopening for on-site learning at this time
would have a negative effect on the community as a whole. If an infection were to occur at school,
this would pose a high risk of infection to family members of students. The extent of harm might be
difficult to assess. Therefore, the school has decided to cancel reopening for on-site learning and
continue online learning until the end of Second Semester 2021 (Friday, 25 February 2022) for
all levels. The school is considering a partial refund for a portion of fees. This amount has yet
to be determined, but further details will be provided at the earliest opportunity.

Please keep yourselves informed. Thank you for understanding the situation. If there are any
relevant updates or changes, the school will notify you immediately. May God give bless you all with

good health.

This announcement made on 6 January 2022
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(Mrs.Waraporn Subsomboon)
Deputy Director of Academic Affairs
And Acting Director



